THE WESTERN ROUND-UP



August 2011

Driving for fun since 1950

First-Ever Western PA Region Golf Outing - Fun on the Fairways



Golf outing participants at Robertshaw Acres (I-r) Tom Ulishney, Mark Jackson, Tom King, Doreen King, Jack Wolfe, Jill Jackson, Nancy Wolfe, Diana Anderson, Duane Anderson and Joe Vrable.

Gadget Winners per hole #:

- #1: Longest Putt, Men & Women Jack Wolfe
- # 2: Longest Drive on Fairway, Men
- Duane Anderson
- #4: Longest Drive on Fairway, Women
- Nancy Wolfe
- # 5: Longest Drive on Fairway, Women
- Nancy Wolfe
- #6: Longest Putt, Men & Women,
- Doreen King
- #7: Longest Putt, Men & Women,
- Tom King
- #9: Closest to the Flag on Fairway, Men & Women - Doreen King

obertshaw Acres near Armbrust provided the setting for the First-Ever Western PA Region Golf Outing on July 30th. "This is a nice way to spend a Saturday morning", declared Joe Vrable, who hadn't set foot on a golf course in many years.

The idea of a Golf Outing was instigated by Duane Anderson after a classic film presentation at a WPR monthly meeting, which included a short subject sportsreel from 1956 on trick golfing. Jack and Nancy Wolfe then volunteered to coordinate an outing at Robertshaw Acres, while Duane looked into options at the Valley Green Golf Course.

The morning started out foggy, but as the fog burnt off the scenic golf course revealed itself in all it's glory. "It's only nine holes, but it's challenging", said Jack Wolfe. Robertshaw Acres had the golf carts all lined up and ready to go. To keep things fun and simple the group began with a "shot gun start", where teams of players teed off at the same time stating at different

assigned holes. The teams then played a "scramble" which involves playing off of the best shot taken by any member of one's team.

Jack and Nancy set up "gadgets" throughout the course. These are special challenges, ie: longest putt for ladies, longest drive for men and ladies, etc. At the start of the game players put in two dollars each towards a "gadget kitty". The winners of the "gadgets" were then awarded cash prizes. "It adds a little to the fun', said Nancy. (Gadget winners are listed by the photo above.)

All enjoyed hot dogs and a covered dish luncheon afterwards. And of course there was some "car talk". Everyone enjoyed the event so much that a Second-Ever Region Golf Outing is being planned for sometime in September. Duane Anderson is checking dates and rates at Valley Green Golf Course, which may include a steak dinner. Watch the *Round-Up* and Western PA Region website for more information.



Good Times Roll at Annual Picnic

Latrobe for the Western PA Region Annual Picnic on Sunday, July 24th. The day was a lot warmer than last year. In fact it was a nice, hot, classic, summer day. John Ross Kuhns and family again planned a terrific afternoon with great food including pulled pork, rigatoni, parsleyed potatoes, turkey, salad and rolls. Members showed up with all kinds of tasty desserts to share - cookies, pies, cakes - you name it.

There were door prizes and games including a bubble gum



2011 Officers

Harvey Eger, *President* 1005 Sleepy Hollow Road, Jeannette, PA 15644 724-523-2399

John Ross Kuhns, *Vice President* 2329 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650 home: 724-539-0889

> Craig DeFloria, *Treasurer* 164 Millersdale Road Greensburg, PA 15601 412-558-3100

Mark Jackson, *Secretary* 133 Alexander Avenue, Greensburg, PA 15601 724-832-9074

John Kuhns, *Safety Director* 2339 Raymond Avenue, Latrobe, PA 15650 work: 724-539-7574 home: 724-539-0889

Chuck Speicher, *Publicity Director*4558 Ridgeview Drive, Greensburg, PA 15601
724-837-3701

Membership

Western Pennsylvania Region dues are \$10.00 until March 1, 2011 for individual membership and are \$12.00 after that date.

Joint membership dues are \$15.00 until March 1, 2011 and are \$17.00 after that date.

Student membership dues are \$5.00.

AACA National Rules dictate that you must be a member of the AACA National Club in order to join a region. Please display your current AACA National Membership Card when you pay your Western Pennsylvania Region dues.

Dues may be paid at the monthly meeting or by mail. If by mail, send your check along with your AACA National Membership Card to:

> Craig DeFloria, Treasurer 164 Millersdale Road Greensburg, PA 15601

Your card will be stamped and mailed back to you.

CALENDAR

Western PA Region AACA Monthly Meetings are held at the American Legion Post 982, Latrobe, PA (Pipetown). Meetings are held on the third Tuesday of every month except December and January beginning at 7:30 p.m.

2011 Meetings: August 16, September 20, October 18, and November 15.

Western PA Region Tours, Shows & Events

Progressive Dinner Tour

Saturday, August 20th beginning at 9:00 a.m. Includes four dining stops hosted by WPR members - breakfast, salad, dinner and dessert. For more information contact Mark Jackson 724-832-9074 or email rpmguy2002@yahoo.com

The 48th Annual Paul P. Bell Antique Auto, Custom & Street Rod Show

Sunday, September 4th, Legion Keener Park, Latrobe Vehicle registration 9 a.m - 1 p.m. (See page 7.)

Local Cruises and Shows

for a complete list of area cruises visit the links on the Western Pa Region website http://local.aaca.org/westernpa/

Norwin Hills Car Cruise

Norwin Hills Shopping Center, Route 30 starting at 5:30 PM. Every Saturday from now until the snow flies.

DQ Car Cruises

Dairy Queen, Route 66, Delmont Plaza, Delmont Sundays, 5 p.m - 10 p.m.

Cruisn Thursday Nights

The Lamblighter, Route 22, Delmont 6 p.m - 9 p.m. Cruise every Thursday through October at the Lamplighter with great food specials. WLSW-FM Music Power 104 deejays, prizes and a 50-50 each week to benefit the Candlelighters Childhood Cancer Network. Monthly trophy nights are held through August.

Cruisn Concert

August 14, Legion Keener Park, Latrobe, noon - 4 p.m. Live music, great food. Entry fee \$5.00

Scottdale VFD Car Show & Burger Bash

August 26, Scottdale Firemans Club, 405 Porter Avenue, Scottdale, 5 p.m. - 9 p.m. Entry fee \$4.00

Uniontown PA Italian Fest and Car Show

August 27, East Main Street, Uniontown Over 500 vehicles took part last year in what has become one of the most popular Italian Festivals in PA and the USA! Dash plaques to the first 400 cars registered & goody bags for all entrants! Featuring over 80 trophies in 15 divisions & categories with 1st, 2nd,& 3rd place winners PLUS: BEST OF EVERYTHING SHOW! Saturday's registration from 10AM till 1 PM...SHOW from 1PM till 5PM. Here's you & your family's open invitation to stay and enjoy the FREE festivities, including wall to wall Italian entertainers & musicians-continuously. Entry fee \$5.00.

bubble blowing contest. Susan Eger produced the champion bubble (See photo below). Members also enjoyed a horseshoe tournament and door prizes.

There were some interesting cars in the parking lot including an original 1940 Plymouth survivor brought in by John Ross Kuhns, Dick McKelvey's really neat, really red, 1952 Ford Pick Up Truck and Howard and Betty Ann Finney's "new" shiny, air-conditioned, 1982 Buick Riviera.

Annual Picnic Snapshots



Yep, that's Susan Eger behind that big bubble.



Here's the guy who owns that really red Ford Truck. It's Dick McKelvey with a really red shirt to match.

Thanks to all who brought desserts to share. They were amazing.



John Ross Kuhns, new owner of a great car.

From the AACA President...



Joseph Gagliano 2011 AACA President

Hello Everyone!

I am truly honored to have been elected President of AACA and to have received the confidence of the members and the Board of Directors.

It has been a great 75 years and last year was a truly memorable one for Mary and me, particularly due to our direct involvement with the 75th Anniversary event in Louisville, KY. We have always enjoyed our AACA experience with

national activities as well as having such a great time at region and chapter events. National tours are our favorite and we try to participate on them when we can, especially the Reliability Tour. As members since 1972 it has been a great journey.

Sometime in the past I read something that stuck with me, it said: "It's not the journey that is important; it's the people you meet along the way!"

I think it is so true of this great hobby and especially AACA. We have seen, ridden in and owned many automobiles over the years, but it is the people we remember and appreciate the most. The hobby is multi-faceted and so diverse, but it is the people and members that remain the life blood of the hobby, while the friendships endure. We continue to remember and reflect on the most interesting, special moments and experiences.

While most clubs continue to worry about surviving, AACA is positioned to thrive. We have great members, a great headquarters staff and leadership, a tremendous Board and, of course, great friends.

Let me share with you some thoughts and goals I presented at the 75th Annual Meeting in Philadelphia this past February:

- Focus on our Strategic Planning We have made some great progress in this area, now is the time to distill it down to a reasonable and attainable list of deliverables. It is now time to implement.
- Take Advantage of Technology Move forward with the advances developed into our new web site and take advantage of this wonderful tool and the advantages and benefits of the web.
- Continue our Collaborative Efforts with other clubs and hobby groups We are all in this environment together we need to leverage these relationships to everyone's mutual benefit
- Lastly, take a serious look at attracting and recruiting the next generation of club leadership That means a system and process of interesting new leaders to come forward and participate at the divisional and national levels of the club. We need to assess our expectations and requirements to enable talented and skilled members to seek and fill our management roles within the club. The challenge is how do we make this doable with other family and work related obligations?

It continues to be a great journey; we look forward to meeting new people and making many more friends along the way!

Thanks, Ioe

AACA Rumage Box



Minutes of the July 19, 2011 Meeting

meeting of the Western Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America was held July 19, 2011 at the American Legion Post 982 (Pipetown) Hall, Latrobe, PA, commencing at approximately 7:30 p.m. The meeting was called to order by President Harvey Eger followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were 54 members in attendance and no guests.

Minutes of the June 21, 2011 Meeting

The minutes of the June 21, 2011 meeting were printed in the June *Round-Up*. President Eger asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes. Hearing none, the President called for a motion to approve the minutes.

Upon motion of Ron Underwood, seconded by Dominic Surace and unanimously carried, the minutes of the June 21, 2011 meeting were approved.

Treasurers Report

Craig DeFloria presented the Treasurers Report. A motion to accept the report as presented was made by Dominic Surace, seconded by Denny Blank, and unanimously carried. The Treasurers Report was approved.

OLD BUSINESS

2011 Westmoreland Arts & Heritage Festival Spot

President Eger addressed the reasons why the Region received the bad spot for selling Chance Car tickets at the Westmoreland Arts & Heritage Festival this year. He had delayed in getting the 2011 application to the Festival. In the mean time the Festival took in a large contributor who wanted the Region's usual space on top of the lower lake dam breast. He offered his apologies and stated that next year's application will be turned in this fall. We hope to get our old spot back.

Membership - Howard Finney

Howard called Anthony Fallone about attending the July meeting and he did not show.

Tours - Mark Jackson

Progressive Dinner Tour - Mark reported that the Progressive Dinner Tour will be Saturday, August 20th and that a registration flyer is in the *Round-Up*. Cost is \$15. per member, \$20. per guest. Members would receive a \$10 rebate when they arrive for breakfast. Tour directions will be mailed when registrations are received.

Mark then acknowledged and thanked this year's Progressive Dinner dining stop hosts: Charlie and Connie Schifano - breakfast; Harvey and Susan Eger - salad; Mark and Jill Jackson - dinner; John and Vicki Kuhns - dessert.

Charlie Schifano then stated that had he known that there were fees of \$15. and \$20. involved in the 2011 Progressive Dinner Tour that he probably would have not offered to participate in it. He also commented that the *Round-Up* newsletter, which carries information on such items, has not been timely. It should be received by members one week before each

monthly meeting, not distributed at the meeting. Charlie was also concerned about collecting money while hosting breakfast.

Mark replied that he is still learning about setting up WPR Tours and that he personally intended to be at breakfast to collect the money as Tour Chair. The fee was applied to encourage members to show up once they register.

Mark also stated that a monthly newsletter is a challenge to get out considering his other responsibilities. He then invited anyone who wanted to take on producing the *Round-Up* to do so.

There was considerable discussion among the members present about charging a fee for the 2011 Progressive Dinner Tour. Some were in favor of keeping the fees and rebates, a policy the WPR Board had initiated at the beginning of the year, while others felt that the Progressive Dinner Tour should be underwritten by the Region.

President Eger then called for a Board vote as to whether or not the Region should underwrite the 2011 Progressive Dinner Tour. The Board voted 3 to 2 in favor of underwriting the tour. Mark Jackson said that since the *Round-Up* had not been mailed yet, he would change and reprint the flyer inserts to show that this tour is underwritten by the Region.

Western PA Region Golf Outing - Saturday, July 30 at Robertshaw Acres. \$12. per person includes golf and cart for nine holes. Please bring a covered dish or something to share.

Daws Awkscht Fescht, Macungie Memorial Park near Allentown August 5, 6 & 7. One of the largest car shows in the east. Harvey Eger said that there still two reserved rooms left for anyone interested in going

Western PA Region Annual Picnic - John Ross Kuhns

The Annual Picnic is Sunday, July 24 at the Cooperstown Club, Latrobe starting at noon with dinner at 1 p.m. There will be great food, games and prizes Members are asked to please bring a dessert. Cost is \$2.00 for members and \$22. for non members. O.K to pay when you get there. John Ross invited members to call him if they need directions.

Chance Car - David and Debbie Sheetz

So far 1,200 Chance Car tickets are still not out yet. They need to be distributed and sold. 2,000 tickets have been turned in. Dave asked anyone who is interested in taking the Chance Car out to sell tickets to see him. 151 tickets were sold at the Derry Ag Fair. A sign up sheet to sell tickets at the Air Show was passed around. Chuck Spiecher and Duane Anderson are going to sell tickets at the Road Kings Car Show at Cedar Creek County Park's August Fun Fest.

Dave asked that members be prepared to turn in tickets and money at the August 16th meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

Car Show

Pre-registration

Carol Calabrace reported that registration flyers for cars, food

booths, flea market and car corral spaces are printed. Please take some to pass out. We are desperately in need of Award Sponsors.

Registration Table

Barbara Erny asked for help. Lee Speicher said that she would help.

Awards

Tom Ulishney is working on trophies and dash plaques. Dash plaques cost \$1.00 each. Plaques for car class awards are \$10.75 each.

Show Field Gate

Charlie Schifano and Denny Blank will once again man the show field gate.

Judging

There was discussion on modifications vs stock. A suggestion was made to review the Region's modification policy Spring 2012.

Various members pointed out that many people bring their cars to our show to win a trophy and it would be best to keep the show's standards high.

Gary Cooper noted that there was no special class for Thunderbirds this year. Carol Calabrace responded that lately there have been few Thunderbirds attending the show, so a class was established for two seater sportscars excluding Corvettes. Four seater Thunderbirds would then fall into production auto classes according to year.

A judges sign up sheet will be passed at the August 16th meeting. Also at the meeting Howard Finney will use the chance car to show those interested in judging what to look for. We cannot judge to National AACA standards at our show. The idea is to keep the process simple.

Fire Extinguishers

President Eger pointed out that more people are requesting to purchase fire extinguishers on site. John Ross Kuhns volunteered to acquire ten + extinguishers to have for sale.

Chinese Auction

Vicki and Blair Kuhns will prepare and manage the Chinese Auction again this year.

Bake Sale

Connie Schifano is working with Becky Blank on the bake sale. She reported that she has quite a few volunteers providing baked goods.

Vendors

Jill Jackson will be in charge of Food Booths, Flea Market and Car Corral spaces this year.

Show Field Set Up and Parking Cars

Set up will be 3 p.m. Saturday, September 3 at Legion Keener Park in Latrobe. Members are invited to come out to help.

John Ross Kuhns is the Show Field Chairman. We need members to help park cars the day of the show. Please be there at 8:30 a.m. to help park cars.

50/50

Susan Eger will run the 50/50. Donna Surace agreed to help count money.

Food and Beverages for WPR Volunteers

Nancy and Jack Wolfe will coordinate.

Membership Information

Myron and Connie Shoaf agreed to manage a WPR-AACA membership information table.

Posters and Flyers

Harvey is going to have more windshield flyers made to distribute at local car shows.

Car Show Publicity

Chuck Speicher reported that members and their cars were needed for a *Latrobe Bulliten* promotional photo shoot before the car show. Other newspapers contacted include the *Tribune Review, Gateway Press* and *Mount Pleasant Journal*. Chuck is also working on securing some radio spots and Channel 8 info TV spots. There will also be a posting on the electronic board at the Latrobe Airport. Chuck also asked members to push the Region's website. Car Show registration forms are available for download there.

Kids Activity Area

Mark Jackson is in charge of the Kids Activity Area. Activities will include Model A Ford spark plug installation contests, Hot Wheels races and coloring activities. Mark asked for volunteers to help run the area. Sally Findley and Joey Vrable volunteered to help.

Sponsors

Each award class needs a sponsor. Sponsorship cost is \$40. per class award. The Sponsor's name goes on the trophies in that class. Early sponsors have more of an opportunity to choose the car class they want to sponsor.

Yellow Shirts

Harvey asked for members to notify him if they need a yellow WPR shirt for the car show. It is best if all members wear their yellow shirts the day of the show so that they are easily identifiable.

Facilities

Chuck Speicher reminded members that we should be sure that there's a sufficient supply of toilet paper and paper towels available at the Legion Keener Park restrooms.

After Show Clean Up

Harvey stressed that help is needed cleaning up at Legion Keener Park after the show.

From the Floor

Nancy Wolfe reminded members about the 50th Anniversary Celebration of the Youngwood Park 'n Pool on July 31st, which will include a car show.

Harvey noted the Ron and Marianne Caruso's Shay was featured in a special two page article in the new AACA *Antique Automobile* magazine.

50/50

Harvey Eger won the 50/50. The Bonus winner was Marilyn Stoner.

Adjournment

President Eger asked for a motion to adjourn. A motion was made by Dominic Surace, seconded by Jack Wolfe and approved unanimously.

Western Round-Up Classifieds

Automobile related ads in the Western Round-Up are free of charge for Western PA Region AACA members.

To place an ad contact Mark Jackson, Editor at rpmguy2002@yahoo.com or call Mark at 724-832-9074.

FOR SALE

1940 Dodge Deluxe 4 door sedan

3.5 hrs run time on engine rebuild car has sat for 15+ years, \$1,000. Dennis Landis, 2105 Shanksville Rd Berlin, PA 15530

1949 Plymouth 2 door Club Coupe Special Deluxe

Flathead six, three speed. 43K miles. Body and frame solid. Runs good. In good shape mechanically. Paint is a little rough. \$8,000 or best offer.
Call Pete Orazio 724-694-5190

1961 MGA 1600 Excellent running condition. Current inspection and service asking \$11,500. Georgia Smith, 724-593-6297, Ligonier, PA

1968 Olds Cutlass 'S' 2dr Coupe Was a father & son project. Son away in Army. Father lost interest. A good start for someone wanting a project car. \$2k in new uninstalled "Year One" parts. Make a reasonable offer. Will consider a trade.

724-593-2152 or reply to survivor811@yahoo.com

1969 Corvette Coupe Orginal/excellent condition, All numbers match. Automatic - side pipes, Gold/saddle Call Lou: 724-834-6813

1977 Cadillac El Dorado Excellent original condition, 26,000 original miles Call Lou: 724-834-6813

1985 Cadillac Eldorado Biarritz Convertible

Beautiful, like new, 77,533 original miles, Black with burgendy leather interior and black top. \$15,000 or best offer. Call Joyce or Bob 724-537-2003.

2006 BMW Scooter \$5,000

1928 Model A Ford Roadster Pick Up

Janet Bloom: 724-676-4791

5 Tires, L-78 x 15 Wide Whitewall 3 inches. \$100. Ron Underwood, 412-341-7812 Cell 412-303-4927

14" Rally Wheel for 1980 Camaro NOS black, \$30 Call Joe Vrable: 724-219-3922

WANT TO BUY

White Wall Tires wide or narrow, four 750 x 14, four 215-75-14, Larry Hood 724-552-3154

Name That Car!

by Mark Jackson



No one correctly identified July's car. Bill Maurer came closest when he guessed a 1933 DeSoto. The car is actually a 1932 DeSoto.



Can you correctly identify the year and make of this month's car? Be the first to contact me with the correct answer in person, by email, rpmguy2002@yahoo.com or phone 724-832-9074 and win an apple pie.

THE WESTERN ROUND-UP

The Western Round-Up is the official publication of the Western Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America (AACA). It is mailed to all members of the region the week preceding the regular monthly meeting. The meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month excluding December and January.

All copy to be included in the newsletter must be in the hands of the editor by the first day of each month in order to be published in that month's edition.

Any items contained herein may be reproduced if proper credit is given. All articles submitted for publication may be edited for length, grammar, accuracy and composition and will be used solely at the discretion of the editor and the club officials. Please advise the editor of any and all needed corrections.

Mark Jackson, *Editor* 133 Alexander Avenue Greensburg, PA 15601 Phone and FAX: 724-832-9074 email: rpmguy2002@yahoo.com



48th Annual Paul P. Bell Memorial Antique Auto, Custom & Street Rod Show

Sunday, September 4, 2011

Legion Keener Park, Latrobe, PA

Vehicle Registration 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. (day of show)

Chinese Auction • Bake Sale • Car Corral • Delicious Food Booths • Children's Activities Music by DJ Pete Highlands • Free Auto Related Flea Market Spaces

Judging in the following classes:

Class 1, Antique Autos thru 1935

Class 2, Production Autos 1936 thru 1948

Class 3, Production Autos 1949 thru 1953

Class 4, Production Autos 1954 thru 1959

Class 5, Production Autos 1960 thru 1964

Class 6, Production Autos 1965 thru 1971

Class 7, Production Autos 1972 thru 1977

Class 8, Production Autos 1978 thru 1983

Class 9, Production Autos 1984 thru 1996

Class 10, All Corvettes 1953 thru 1996 (stock only)

Class 11, All Modified Trucks thru 1996

Class 12, All Stock Commercial Trucks thru 1996

- Door prizes for car driver
- 1st, 2nd & 3rd Place Trophies will be awarded in each class
- Replicars may not be entered. No exceptions
- Picnic tables and restrooms available
- All car trailers must be parked at football stadium parking area

- Class 13, All Ford Mustangs thru 1996 (stock only)
- Class 14, Street Rods thru 1948 (steel body only)
- Class 15, Street Rods thru 1948 (fiberglass body only)
- Class 16, Custom & Modified Cars 1949 thru 1969
- Class 17, Custom & Modified Cars 1970 thru 1996
- Class 18, Production Muscle Cars 1962 thru 1969 (stock only)
- Class 19, Production Muscle Cars 1970 thru 1976 (stock only)
- Class 20, Production Muscle Cars 1977 thru 1996 (stock only)
- Class 21 All Sports Cars thru 1996 (2 seats) except 'Vettes
- Class 22, Special Interest Autos thru 1996
- Class 23, All AACA Senior Cars (Must be pre-registered)
 - Fire extinguisher is mandatory. Cars will be disqualified if they do not have a fire extinguisher.
 - Production Autos are permitted up to 3 modifications. Custom and modified over 3 modifications
 - Dash plagues to the first 250 vehicles
 - Mail in deadline August 26, 2011

Vehicle Registration - Please fill out completely and print clearly

Name:	
Address:	
Vehicle:Ye	ear: Body Style:
Class Number (YOU are responsible for yo	our class) Miles Driven to Show
Check here if you DO NOT want your car ju	udged Driver's Age:
Pre Registration Fee @ \$6.00 per vehicle\$_	Make Checks Payable To: Western PA Region AACA
Late Vehicle Registration @ \$8.00 per vehicle\$	Mail Registration To: Carol Calabrace
AACA Senior Registration @ \$ 6.00 per vehicle\$ _	467 Twin Lakes Road Latrobe, PA 15650
Total Enclosed\$ _	Edit 006, 17 13030



Western Pennsylvania Region Antique Automobile Club of America P.O. Box 882 Latrobe, PA 15650



Important Announcements

Chinese Auction Items Needed for Car Show







Vicki and Blair Kuhns are coordinating the Chinese Auction for the Region's Paul P. Bell Memorial Antique Auto, Custom and Street Rod Show to be held at Legion Keener Park on September 4.

Please bring any Chinese Auction items you wish to donate to the August 16th regular monthly meeting at the American Legion 982, Latrobe, (Pipetown)

If you cannot be at the meeting please drop off donated items at Three "K" Cabinets, 125 Hillview Ave, Latrobe or bring them to the pavilion the day of the car show.



It's Time to Turn In Chance Car Tickets & Money

Please bring all sold tickets and money, including unsold tickets to the August 16th regular monthly meeting to turn in to Debbie and David Sheetz.

If you cannot be at the meeting please make arrangements to get tickets and money to Debbie and David as soon as possible.

Don't forget to buy tickets for family, friends & yourself!